

# Ansley Common, Nuneaton, CV10 0PY Tel: 02476 392318

Newsletter 11th February 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a fantastic week thinking about *Children's Mental Health Week*. The children and staff have really enjoyed a day of fitness, thinking about how to be safe when using the internet, learning new skills, having some quiet time and being mindful and giving to a charity that supports children's mental health, The Place2Be.

The children have brought home some beautiful primroses yesterday. Thank you to ITS and Halwyn Nurseries for joining in with Children's Mental Health Week to enable us to give something to our community.

# E-Safety

On Tuesday we took part in activities: 'All fun and games? Exploring respect and relationships online as part of Safer Internet Day. As an action from this, we would be most grateful if parents and carers and pupils would sign the Acceptable Use and the updated E-Safety letter.

#### Attendance

Attendance and punctuality is of high importance to everyone at Nursery Hill Primary School. Our aim is to work collaboratively with parents and children to improve attendance.

### Schools' attendance target is 96%.

When individual attendance drops below 96% school will contact you to address the reasons for absences. School will continue to monitor attendance and may ask you to provide medical evidence to support further absences. If there is no improvement, school may consider a referral to Warwickshire Attendance Service.

99%	2 days missed per year	
97%	6 days missed per year	
95%	10 days missed per year	
90%	19 days missed per year	







Ansley Common, Nuneaton, CV10 0PY Tel: 02476 392318

### STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

We are very proud of all our children. Some children have worked especially hard this week.



Early Years	Sobia and Laciee-Faith
Year 1	Yusif and Alexander
Year 2	Grace R and Callun
Year 3/4	Frederick and Emily
Year 5/6	Zeenat and Kierian
Sports Award	John
Headteacher's Award	Harlee



Well done everyone!

We are very pleased to announce that Y5/6 will start swimming after half-term every Wednesday. The coach will collect the children, take them to Bedworth Leisure Centre and bring them back to school in time for their lunch. There is no charge for this. Y5/6, please return consent forms by Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> February.

Y3/4 and Y2 will swim in the Summer Term.

Have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Jeans and staff



